BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

August 14, 2017
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Phil Visintainer, Darin Hurne
Absent: Charles Gotta
Others Present: Assistant Fire Chief Martin Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Deputy Fire Marshal Joe Guest, and Fire Fighter Charles Spakowski
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the July 10, 2017 regular meeting was made by Mr. Germain and seconded by Mr. Visintainer. Voted 3-0; Mr. Hurne abstained.
Public Remarks:  None
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   None
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes.
Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes. 
Communications: Assistant Chief Swan noted that the Fireworks are scheduled for this Saturday but the weather may be bad. Rain date is Sunday Aug. 20th, at the High School. 
An odor of antifreeze was noticed in the ladder truck; Firematic came out and inspected it, no issues were found. The Department members are keeping an eye on it at this time. 
Unfinished Business:  The old ladder truck was placed on a government auction site. There was a high bidder that withdrew his bid at the last minute. This is back with finance director Jylkka as the next highest bidder did not meet the reserve. This item will be on the agenda for the September meeting.
New Business: 
A) St. Clements Concerns:  This discussion is in regard to a fire that occurred in July at St. Clements Marina, 49 Oakum Dock Rd. The property was zoned as a storage facility but was in use as a banquet facility. Adhering to State statutes, the Fire Marshal’s office will inspect a property as what it is being used for; which is not necessarily what it is zoned for. The Fire Marshal inspected this property as an assembly occupancy based on use observed upon his arrival. When the property was initially inspected, the Fire Marshal informed the Building Official of its use. The Building Official at the time issued the property owner a cease and desist letter, of which the Fire Marshal’s office was unaware (until recently). Further items were discussed with the Fire Marshal regarding frequency of inspections and time allotted to rectify concerns found during inspection.

Deputy Fire Marshal Joe Guest discussed the cause and origin investigation for this fire 
with the Commission. He is currently awaiting information from a detective at the State 
Fire Marshal’s office, who is out of the country. Once this information is received he will 
be able to finish his report within a week or a month, depending on which direction the 
investigation takes (based on the information he is awaiting). Chairman Salafia 
suggested that Deputy Fire Marshal Guest alert him once he has spoken to the detective 
involved. 
B) FOI Request: business fire investigations: There has been partial compliance. The items should be to the Town Manager for his review tomorrow.
C) Fire Marshal Hours: The Town Manager and HR Director have concerns over the amount of hours that the Fire Marshal’s office is working. Chairman Salafia suggested to Fire Marshal Klotzbier that when the work is piling up, he lets him know. Chairman Salafia will then alert the Town Council and ask them how to proceed. Fire Marshal Klotzbier stated that the work is now piling up. The Fire Marshal will send an email to Chairman Salafia categorizing his hours. 
Executive Session: Individual Fire Fighter Benefit Concern: Fire Fighter Charles Spakowski was invited into the executive session.

Mr. Visintainer moved and Mr. Hurne seconded to enter into executive session at 7:26 P.M.

Executive session was adjourned at 7:41 P.M. No action was taken.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Visintainer to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 P.M.  Voted 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
